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Providing Space for the Other 
In forming relationships with others, there is gentle bending and blending where we 

create space for others.  To do this, we need to listen carefully and to truly know the 

person.  There is opportunity for each to colour the life of the other richly if space is 

provided for strong connections to be made.  Powerful synergies can arise where 

people with different outlooks and talents come together.  It is in these relationships 

that the wisdom of many can grow and enrich lives and experience.  

Communities that respect and provide for strong connection across diversity become 

the richer from it.  Australia certainly has benefitted from the blending that has 

occurred as people have come from many parts of the world to form the rich cultural 

fabric of our society.  We see problems emerge where there is rigidity and a lack of 

willingness to be coloured by the other.  Usually we will connect most naturally to 

those that think in the same way we do.  It is the wise person who is genuinely present 

for those who think differently and provides the space for them to colour lives.  God 

has given us a great diversity of humanity, with different world views and ways of 

thinking.  He has taught us that love and compassion for our fellow man is the softener 

that enables powerful connections.  Love and compassion opens ears, warms hearts, 

enlivens minds and enriches our souls.  

éééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé. 

Principalôs Log 
This morning on assembly we celebrated Pastor Rick's ministry 

to the college community with the presentation of a plaque that 

celebrated his role as Founding Pastor of the college.  The 

plaque donated by congregation member Mrs Anna Gramenz, 

will be placed near the altar of the college's worship place.  We 

give thanks for Pastor Rick's service to the college and look 

forward to growing further with Pastor Ray Morris. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At the end of this term we will be farewelling Mr Parrish 

McLeod who has, over a number of years in his role as the 

Sport Development Aide, provided a very strong service to the 

college.  He has been instrumental in working alongside the PE 

staff in growing a professional approach to school sport, 

particularly in the areas of rugby and netball.  In the early days 

he also was an important liaison person between the college 

and the Friends of Pacific and was invaluable in the help he 

provided.  We greatly appreciate all that Parrish has done and 

wish him all the best in his future endeavours. 

Mrs Leigh Drogemuller will be taking maternity leave from the 

start of next term.  Mrs Cynthia May will be taking the English 

component and Mr Damien Johns the PE component of Mrs 

Drogemullerôs load.  We wish Mrs Leigh Drogemuller and her 

husband Scott all the best for this exciting next phase of their  
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lives.  We are looking forward to Mrs Janine Delaneyôs return 

at the start of next term.  Mrs Delaney has benefitted from her 

recuperative leave and is looking forward to sharing her 

passion in drama. 

Over the holiday break, all families will receive a letter which 

will outline the feedback provided to the college as part of its 

annual review process in June of last year.  There will also be 

the invitation for families to participate in this yearôs online 

review.  I would encourage all families to read the letter which 

will detail developments over the past 12 months. 

Students enjoyed the dance on Friday night and we thank 

Brendan West and Matthew Smith for their great work as DJs 

and the Friends of Pacific Executive for providing the BBQ, 

drinks and confectionery.  A special thank you to Mrs Leah 

Croke and the Pastoral Care Pacific Action Group for their 

organisation.   

Planning for the OCEANFest is well underway and we thank 

the hardworking committee for their fantastic efforts.  It is 

looking to be even bigger and better than last year.  Thank you 

to our major sponsor, Newwave Orthodontics, for your support. 

We look forward to welcoming back the Year 10 students from 

their outdoor education experience tomorrow.  We wish all staff 

and students going on the New Zealand rugby and netball trip 

a wonderful learning experience. 

Thank you to all parents, staff and students for an outstanding 

semester where we have continued to do and be better for 

each other.   

May God warm our hearts so that we may connect with others 

with love and compassion.  We pray that God would keep us 

all safe over the holiday break and refresh us. 

Dr Bronwyn Dolling, Principal 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

Daily Bread 

Be our Guest 

On Thursday in chapel, members of the 2014 Cambodia 

Project Team shared with the school the reason why Pacific is 

involved in Cambodia. The team presented both the activities 

in Cambodia that Pacific directly sponsors as well as the deep 

reasons why this is a worthwhile project. 

One key image to keep in mind when we consider any 

overseas support like our Cambodia Project is the image of 

óthe guestô.  When we go to another personôs house, we are 

received as a óguestô.  We do not go to someoneôs house for 

dinner and start rearranging their furniture or going to their 

fridge and throwing out foods that we do not like. 

Similarly, when we enter another country, even with the offer of 

aid and support, we remember that we come as a guest.  We 

need to ask the people in that place what kind of help they 

need.  We need to get to know them and be willing to support 

them according to their real needs, not according to the help 

that we think they need. 

Subsequently, Pacific is building a long term friendship with the 

people of the Tertiary Hostel work in Phnom Penh and the 

people of the community Phum Krus in northern Cambodia.  As 

we get to know them and visit as a óguestô, we will better know 

what they need. 

Please pray for the Pacific staff member and team leader,  

Miss Karen Schultz, and the 2014 team of students, parents, 

staff and past students as they prepare for our 2014 support 

and visit for the Cambodian people. 

Jesus said, ñBut if I, your Teacher and Lord, have washed your 

feet, you must be ready to wash one anotherôs feet. I have 

given you this as an example so that you may do as I have 

done.ò (John 13) 

Pastor Paul Smith, College Pastor 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

From the Head of Senior 

School Students 

Building Connections 

This week, Year 2 and 12 students connected for a ñTeddy 

Bearò picnic.  The Year 12 students participated in games and 

activities with the Year 2 students and lots of fun was had!  We 

strive to keep connecting across the college.  
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Acknowledgements 

This past term has been busy, but very productive for staff and 

students in a range of areas.  To list a few points of excellence 

around the College: 

¶ Thank you to the Middle and Senior College students 

involved in assisting on the collegeôs Open Day with 

student tours.  Your time was much appreciated. 

¶ The 3-on-3 basketball competition - thank you to staff, 

parents and students for your involvement. 

¶ A number of staff and senior students lead the collegeôs 

production Arturo Ui.  The cast and crew produced a very 

polished production.  Congratulations to the staff and 

students who were involved in and spent copious amounts 

of time putting this production together.  Excellent work! 

¶ College Dance - a particular thank you to staff (particularly 

Mrs Leah Croke), our Year 12 DJôs (Matthew Smith and 

Brendan West) and the Friends of Pacific who were part of 

the organisation for this event. 

¶ Red Shield Appeal Collection - we collected over 600 cans 

of food and fundraised through a casual clothes day for the 

Salvation Army.  An amazing effort! 

¶ ANZAC Day March - students, staff and the parents woke 

up very early to march in commemoration and remember 

those who have served.  Thank you. 

Thank you for your time and effort in supporting such great 

causes for the community.  Connections are built through these 

service activities.   

Miss Kim Stone, Head of Senior School Students 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

From the Head of Staff and 

Students P-5 

This term has been particularly busy and exciting for all 

students in Prep - Year 5.  Thank you to all parents and 

guardians for their support and involvement in the many and 

varied aspects of life in the P-5 area of the college this term. 

Your support and involvement is greatly valued and welcomed 

by both the children and staff. I am sure all the children and 

their families will share a relaxing and enjoyable vacation 

together.  

Developing Emotional Resilience in Children  

Emotional resilience is essential to help deal with the daily 

confrontations with difficult people, making wrong choices, 

getting bad results, encountering negative situations that are 

beyond our control and struggling with day to day things that 

are boring, difficult or what we consider a waste of time.  

As adults, we generally face such difficulties with varying levels 

of resilience. Teaching children the skills to support the 

development of resilience is an important facet of growth and 

development. 

Negative Habits of Mind greatly fuel emotional discomfort. 

These negative habits of mind include self-downing (see 

Compass 23
rd

 May), the need to be perfect, the need for 

approval, the ñI canôt do itò or ñI canôt be botheredò mindset and 

being intolerant of others.  This week I would like to continue to 

share some strategies from the You Can Do It program which 

may help eliminate or help to balance these negative mindsets. 

Needing to be perfect is another negative habit of mind which 

can be detrimental to a child developing resilience.  

To Eliminate ñNeeding To Be Perfectò 

Explain to your child that one of the greatest mistakes he/she 

can make is being afraid to make mistakes.  Explain that 

mistakes are a natural part of learning and, that while it is good 

to do the best you can in your work, it is not helpful to insist 

that everything is done perfectly.  Explain that even the 

greatest scientists and inventors bumble and stumble their way 

to success.  For older children, you can also explain that 

demanding perfection of oneself leads one to be so worried 

that it lessens oneôs ability to perform well.  Encourage your 

child to develop the positive type of thinking called ñRisk 

Takingò.  In Risk Taking, a person prefers to do his/her best but 

accepts that mistakes are inevitable and frequently important 

as one is learning something new. 

Other suggestions for eliminating your childôs need to be 

perfect include the following: 

¶ Help your child become more aware of his/her 

perfectionism and its negative effects on his/her anxiety. 

¶ Have your child make a list of the things he/she always 

wanted to do but was afraid of not doing perfectly.  

Encourage your child to agree to try one of these activities. 

¶ Encourage your child to identify areas of weakness.  Have 

him/her agree to try activities in these areas.  When he/she 

has attempted such an activity, point out that he/she now 

has evidence that he/she can tolerate doing things 

imperfectly. 

¶ Encourage your child to stop ruminating about grades and, 

instead, to get involved in activities unrelated to school. 

¶ Teach your child that there is a continuum of achievement 

and that achievement is not an all (perfection) or nothing 
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(complete failure) outcome.  Encourage him/her to set 

goals at a place on the achievement continuum where 

he/she does not have to be the best in order to learn 

something and have fun. 

¶ Acknowledge and praise your child for attempting things 

and not doing them perfectly. 

Mr David Druery, Head of Staff and Students P-5 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

Students of the Week 

Stars of the Week - This Week Monday, 23rd 

June 

Prep Hannah Miller Brooke Hodgetts 

 Liana Mackenzie  Isabella Lee 

 Emily Lengenberg Noah Daniel 

 Katie Daniels Sam McKean 

 Sameeha Thompson Grace Cawley 

 Tony Turton Liam Hague 

Year 1 Jay Ricotta Melissa Mudie 

 William Brandt Jackson Wallis 

 Nicholas Cooper  

Year 2 Jayden Fioraso Ainslie Carter 

 Amity McGregor Aidan Meade 

 Lincoln Lynch Ruona Akporhonor 

 Lachlan Ridley Indah Suseno 

Year 3 Georgia Rembacz Mimi Hill 

 Alexander Hughes Sam Jones 

 Jack Packer Keira Hickey 

 Sofia Aronsson Thomas Pearce 

 Hamilton Turnbull  

Year 4 Ruby Anderson  

Year 5 Storm Sawyer Ella Hockam 

 Seana Garrett Saleen Grixti 

 Courtney Page Ruby King 

 Year 5C  
ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé..  

 

You Can Do It Awards 

This Week Monday, 23rd June 

Confidence: Sebastian Sorrell 

Persistence: Joe Playford, Carter Boland, William Moffit and 

Cooper Whatham. 

Organisation: Jessica Lloyd and Talys Warriner 

Getting Along: Ayla Sheridan 

Resilience: Lily Daniel 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé..  

Other Awards 

Mathletics 

Congratulations to the following recipients: 

¶ Bronze Macey Winter Oliver, Mahalia Thiele, Madeline 

Nolan, Mia McEvoy, Jemma Hynes and Paige 

Hynes. 

¶ Gold Blaze Jamieson and Holly Bennett. 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé..  

Food for Thought 

Top 10 Reasons to Build our Childrenôs Moral IQ 

Parents are the most influential in their childrenôs development 

because parents are their childrenôs first and most important 

moral teachers.  That premise only applies, though, if parents 

choose to use their moral influence.  

Remember, children do not acquire strong character in one-

time lectures, but in daily teachable moments. So take 

advantage of everyday moments to stretch your childôs 

character and there are dozens! 

ñYou have a new student in your class. How do you think 

he/she feels not knowing anyone?  What could you do to help 

him/her feel less lonely?ò 

ñWas that helpful or hurtful?  In our home we only do things 

that will build people up - not tear them down.  What will you do 

to make amends to your friends?ò 

http://www.micheleborba.com/Pages/10topReasons.htm 

Mrs Annie Williams, School Counsellor  

http://www.micheleborba.com/Pages/10topReasons.htm
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ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

Electronic Reports Prep - 

Year 12 

A text message will be sent to Prep - Year 12 families when 

reports are available to download in the Parent Lounge which 

can be accessed via the college website.  We ask that you do 

not ring the college enquiring about your reports before this 

time.   

Instructions can be found in the parent information book and 

are included in this issue of Compass. 

If you have any trouble accessing the reports online or would 

like to be provided with a hard copy of the report, please 

contact Miss Carolyn Sainty on 5436 7363 or 

csainty@pacluth.qld.edu.au by Monday, 14
th

 July. 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

State of Origin Winner 
Congratulations to  

Mr Mark Williams who is 

the winner of the two box 

seats for the third State of 

Origin.   

The raffle raised $1,800 

that will go towards the 

$5,000 capsule for the 

senior bike.   

Mr Ian Learoyd 

éééééééééééééééééééééééééé..  

Year 3 News 

This week in Year 3, students have been gathering together to 

discuss friendship. They were asked to brainstorm what they 

thought were qualities that would make a person a good friend.  

Later in the week, the classes got together once more to create 

a friendship chain. This began by putting their names on a strip 

of paper and then allowing their friends to add qualities about 

them on the paper. This paper strip was added to numerous 

times by many different students. The students were given time 

to share their strips with the class and explore how these 

qualities made them good friends. With the paper strips, the 

Year 3 students created a friendship chain, linking their 

wonderful qualities together to represent that the individual is 

part of the larger picture. We will be continuing this program in 

Term 3, to help encourage and educate the students on how to 

communicate and work positively with their peers. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Steven Healy, Mrs Tanya Graves and Mrs Lu Pollard, 

Year 3 Teachers 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

Friends of Pacific 

Connecting College and Community 

Thank You 

Friends of Pacific would like to thank everyone who helped at 

the College Dance last Friday, 20
th

 June. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:csainty@pacluth.qld.edu.au
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Upcoming Events 

¶ Year 8-12 Athletics Carnival 

Friends of Pacific will be manning a stall at the middle and 

senior college athletics day on Friday, 18
th

 July.  All helpers 

are very welcome. 

¶ OCEANFest14  

Activities are gathering momentum and Friday, 15th August 

promises to be a fantastic evening of sights, sounds, 

flavours and experiences to delight all visitors. The prize 

pool for our OCEANFest PRIZEFest is beyond $6,500 and 

very exciting!  Tickets will be distributed soon to families 

and there are also great incentive prizes for top ticket 

sellers. 

¶ OCEANFest Gold Sponsor  

Friends of Pacific is proud to introduce to you our Gold 

Sponsor, Zenko Yoga. 

Situated at Buddina on our Sunshine Coast, the Zenko 

Yoga studio is a welcoming and serene place and offers 

yoga classes for beginners to advanced.  Every participant 

is able to work at their own level to achieve gentle yet 

profound progress in flexibility, strength, balance, 

coordination, relaxation and general well-being.  Learn 

more about Zenko Yoga in the attached flyer. 

¶ OCEANFest Silver Sponsors   

We are also delighted to introduce our Silver Sponsors, 

Viking Kayaks and Boot Camps Australia.   

¶ Viking Kayaks is Australian owned and designed and 

manufactured right here on the Sunshine Coast.  They 

have dedicated fishing, family and fitness kayaks!  This 

year, Viking Kayaks has generously presented a Viking 

Fishing Espri kayak for the OCEANFest14 raffle first 

prize.  All seasoned and budding fishing enthusiasts will 

want this prize!   

¶ Boot Camps Australia - The Boot Camps Australia 

program has been designed to give your body the 

ultimate workout.  Each training session integrates 

diverse and dynamic exercise regimes and innovative 

activities. The program is designed to physically and 

mentally challenge you on an individual and team 

oriented level.  

See more about Boot Camps Australia and Viking Kayaks 

at the end of this newsletter. 

OCEANFest14 Pre-Raffle 

Friends of Pacific are conducting an exciting raffle in the lead-

up to OCEANFest14.  Ladies, win a óStyling Session and a 

Shopping Spreeô!  Tickets are now on sale.  See the flyer for 

details.   

Mrs Tracey Hindmarsh, Chairperson Friends of Pacific 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé..  

Careers Department News 

1. SOCIETY of PETROLEUM ENGINEERSô 

SCHOLARSHIPS 

The Society of Petroleum Engineers is an organisation 

serving professionals worldwide in the oil and gas 

industry. It has recently established a career Guidance 

and Student Development initiative to educate high 

school students about the energy industry, to generate 

interest in careers in the energy industry and to 

encourage high school students to pursue a career in the 

energy industry. 

They are offering scholarships and fellowships for both 

undergraduate and graduate students pursuing degrees 

related to the oil and gas industry. Two of these would be 

of particular interest to the current Year 12 students who 

are considering entering university next year. 

Please visit http:www.spe.org/scholarships for further 

information and application details. 

2. UNIVERSITY of QUEENSLAND PHARMACY 

EXPERIENCE DAY 

The University of Queensland is holding a UQ School of 

Pharmacy Experience Day for students to discover where 

a Bachelor of Pharmacy degree can take them. 

It will take place on Sunday, 31
st
 August at the Pharmacy 

Australia Centre of Excellence (PACE), 20 Cornwall 

Street, Woolloongabba from 10.00am to 1.00pm, followed 

by a BBQ lunch. 

Free parking will be available in the PACE underground 

carpark (entry via Kent Street). 

If you wish to attend, please register online at 

www.uq.edu.au/pharmacy/Experienceday 

3. UNIVERSITY of the SUNSHINE COAST PARENT 

INFORMATION EVENING 

The University of the Sunshine Coast will conduct a 

parent information evening to provide parents with the 

tools to support their young people through university. 

Date:  Thursday, 3
rd

 July. 

Time:  5.45pm for a 6.00pm start 

http://www.uq.edu.au/pharmacy/Experienceday
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Venue: Lecture Theatre 2, Building K, Sippy Downs  

                 campus. 

Presentations will include:  

¶ Uni from a parentôs perspective 

¶ Understanding the developing teenage brain 

¶ Experiences for young drivers 

¶ Approach vs avoid 

¶ How to build motivation and resilience 

¶ How healthy is kidôs supermarket food 

To register for your preferred seminar, complete the 

online form at www.usc.edu.au/events or phone 

5456 5000. 

4. CAREER EXPOS 

In Term 3, there are numerous Career Expos and Tertiary 

Open Days taking place. The current Year 11 and 12 

students have been provided with a list of these events. I 

encourage the Year 11 students, in particular, to attend 

these events so they can start Year 12 with some firm 

career plans and goals for their Term 1 interviews in 

2015. 

Current Year 10 students should also try to attend a 

Career Expo in Term 3.  

¶ Tertiary Studies Expo (TSXPO) in the Exhibition 

Building at the RNA Showgrounds, Brisbane on 

Saturday 19th and Sunday, 20th July from 10.00am 

to 4.00pm. Entry is free. 

¶ Sunshine Coast Career Expo in the Sports Stadium 

at the University of the Sunshine Coast on Tuesday, 

22nd July from 4.00pm to 7.00pm.  Entry is free. 

5. 2015 TERTIARY ACCOMMODATION APPLICATIONS 

Current Year 12 students wishing to live in residential 

accommodation on campus at the universities in 2015 

should submit their application by Tuesday, 30
th
 

September. 

6. INFORMATION and COMMUNICATION TECHNOLOGY 

APPRENTICESHIP PROGRAM 

The Australian Government ICT Apprenticeship Program 

targets students who are currently completing their Year 

12 studies.  As an apprentice, the student will complete 

an ICT qualification as well as work within an Australian 

Government agency in ICT related areas such as: 

¶ Infrastructure Support 

¶ Networking 

¶ Programming 

¶ Applications Development 

¶ Web Development 

¶ Systems Testing 

¶ Systems Analysis and Design 

¶ Systems Management 

¶ Project Management 

¶ Service Desk 

Applications for the 2015 program will open in July 2014. 

Visit http://australia.gov.au/topics/ict-apprenticeship-

program for more information. 

7. AUSTRALIAN JOBS 2014 

This publication is now available and can be accessed at 

http://docs.employment.gov.au/system/files/doc/other/aus

tralian_jobs_2014-publication.pdf. 

It includes information about the labour market for 

industries and occupations as well as state, territories and 

regions of Australia.  It also provides employment 

opportunity information that will help students understand 

where the jobs might be in the future. 

The ten occupations with the largest number of new jobs 

expected to November 2018 are: 

¶ Carers, Aged and Disabled 

¶ Sales Assistants (General) 

¶ Registered Nurses 

¶ Clerks (General) 

¶ Child Care 

¶ Retail Managers 

¶ Accountants 

¶ Advertising and Sales Managers 

¶ Electricians 

¶ Education Aides. 

8. JUNE / JULY HOLIDAY CAREER EVENTS / COURSES 

¶ Media Potential offers school holiday television, 

presenting courses for students aged 13 - 17 years. 

Visit http://www.mediapotential.com.au/tv-

presenting-courses/school-holiday-workshops for 

more information. 

¶ The National Institute of Dramatic Art (NIDA) 

conducts short courses at various centres during 

school holidays and term time. Go to 

http://www.open.nida.edu.au/courses/Demographic/

Young+People for details about these courses. 

¶ ACU will hold an Experience Day at the Banyo 

campus (Brisbane) on Thursday, 3
rd

 July. Register 

at http://www.acu.edu.au/about_acu/our_university 

/important dates. 

¶ Griffith University Musical Theatre Audition 

Workshop from Monday, 7
th

 - Friday, 11
th

 July. 

http://www.usc.edu.au/events
http://australia.gov.au/topics/ict-apprenticeship-program
http://australia.gov.au/topics/ict-apprenticeship-program
http://docs.employment.gov.au/system/files/doc/other/australian_jobs_2014-publication.pdf
http://docs.employment.gov.au/system/files/doc/other/australian_jobs_2014-publication.pdf
http://www.mediapotential.com.au/tv-presetnting-courses/school-holiday-workshops
http://www.mediapotential.com.au/tv-presetnting-courses/school-holiday-workshops
http://www.open.nida.edu.au/courses/Demographic/Young+People
http://www.open.nida.edu.au/courses/Demographic/Young+People
http://www.acu.edu.au/about_acu/our_university%0b/important
http://www.acu.edu.au/about_acu/our_university%0b/important
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http://www.ggriffith.edu.au/music/musical_theatre/hi

gh-school-and-community-programs 

¶ Griffith University Architectural Design Workshop on 

Thursday, 10
th
 and Friday, 11

th
 July at the Gold 

Coast Campus. 

http://www.studiomitt.com.au/upcoming-events/ 

¶ Bond University Open Day on Sunday, 13th July. 

http://www.bond.edu.au/about-bond/news-and-

events/eventsBD3_015891 

  Mrs Ainslie Reid, Careers Counsellor 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé..  

Sports News 

SECONDARY SPORT 

Student Success 

Congratulations to Peter Flitcroft who has been selected to 

represent Queensland for rugby union.  After being selected in 

the Qld School Boys No 2 team last year and the Combined 

Independent Collegeôs team earlier this term, Peter competed 

at the Qld School Boys trials and was honoured with selection 

in the Qld No 1 team to compete on the national stage in 

Sydney in the school holidays.  The team is comprised of a 

team made up of predominantly elite private schools from 

Brisbane.  So for Peter to make this team is a testament to his 

skill and ability and how much he has developed throughout his 

schooling life. 

This is a great achievement for Peter and we wish him all the 

best at the National School Boys Championships.  We all look 

forward to hearing how Qld goes!  Well done, Peter. 

Year 8 - 12 Athletics 

The Secondary Athletics Carnival is on Friday, 18
th

 July (first 

week back next term).  All students are required to attend and 

participate.  Sprint divisions have been advertised to students 

over the past four weeks and there will be no changes on the 

day.  For those wanting to compete for house and age 

champion points, this year the 1500m and javelin events will be 

held at lunchtime on Wednesday, 16
th

 July and Thursday, 17
th
 

July respectively.  

Parents are asked to please note that there is now PAID 

PARKING on the university grounds, so parents who are 

spectating will need to ensure that they have paid if parking in 

the car park (approximately $5 for the day). 

 

Term 3 Sport - Touch and Basketball 

Next term marks the beginning of the Wednesday SCISSA 

touch and Friday Night Basketball competitions. Both contests 

first rounds begin in the second week of the school term.  

Mr Mark Hauser, Head of Sport 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé..  

Pacific Soccer Update  

Round 12 - 21st June 

Winter may be here but the 

wonderful warm weather has 

remained and was enjoyed by our 

players and many spectators when Pacific Soccer hosted 

home games at Pacific last weekend. 

Thank you Stacey Kilburn and our other photographers who 

have shared their photos on our Facebook page, which has 

allowed everyone to appreciate the skill of our players and 

excitement which our players enjoy each week with their team. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.ggriffith.edu.au/music/musical_theatre/high-school-and-community-programs
http://www.ggriffith.edu.au/music/musical_theatre/high-school-and-community-programs
http://www.studiomitt.com.au/upcoming-events/
http://www.bond.edu.au/about-bond/news-and-events/eventsBD3_015891
http://www.bond.edu.au/about-bond/news-and-events/eventsBD3_015891
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The scores in the U6 - U10 age groups are not recorded, but 

last weekend our U9 Pacific Taipans played the Pacific Cobras 

at home which created great rivalry on the field and a 

competitive spirit within the sideline supporters from each 

team.   Both teams should be commended for the great 

teamwork and skill they displayed on the field but, more 

importantly, for the competitive and sportsmanlike spirit in 

which the game was played.  For the record, the 2-all draw was 

also the best result for our supporters as well! 

In the competitive teams, our U11A Pacific Sharks played a 

close fought game against Palmwoods Mohicans, with good 

attacking runs and scoring opportunities from both teams.  The 

Sharks defence was impressive with many great saves in goal 

and earned them the final 1-all result. 

In the U11B competition, our Pacific Snappers faced 

Caloundra Black again last weekend for the second time in four 

days.  The Snappers followed up their 1 - 0 win in their Round 

21 game on Tuesday night, with another great team 

performance on Saturday.  Although Caloundra were able to 

score, the Snappers were dominant, taking the game 5 - 1. 

Our U12B Pacific Hammerheads played at Fishermans Road 

last weekend, facing Buderim Thunder again, following their 

Round 21 clash on Thursday night.  Although the 

Hammerheads were victorious 2 - 0 in their Round 21 game, 

the players did not have the same level of energy on the 

weekend which allowed Buderim to take the game 1 - 0. 

Our U14A Pacific Marlins played the last game at Pacific 

against Palmwoods Vikings.  Their previous encounter saw a 4 

- 0 win to Palmwoods but this game was much closer and saw 

good defence and attacking opportunities from both sides.  The 

Marlins scored first following an impressive series of passes. 

With only seconds remaining in the first half, Palmwoods 

equalised with a long-range shot.  The struggle continued in 

the second half and Palmwoods hit the front with a penalty in 

the box.  Despite several scoring chances, the Marlins could 

not find the back of the net and, unfortunately, went down by 1 

- 2. 

Finally, a big thank you must go 

to Jodi Tippett and our other 

bakers in the canteen, who 

again provided many tempting 

treats for our spectators to enjoy 

last weekend. 

Upcoming Holiday Soccer Camps 

If you are looking for some extra 

training over the upcoming school 

holidays, we have a few options to 

tempt your eager players. 

Caloundra City Soccer Club is 

hosting the TFC Soccer Camp for U6 

- U16 players.  The camp will run at 

the Caloundra fields from Monday, 

30
th

 June to Wednesday, 2
nd

 July 

from 9.00am to 2.30pm.  A flyer has 

been included with registration details. 

Sunshine Coast FC is hosting a Fire 

World Cup Holiday Camp which is open to 

all players from U6 - U16 and will be 

divided into different groups, based on 

age and ability.  The camp will be run from 

Monday, 30
th

 June to Thursday, 3
rd

 July at 

Stockland Park West from 9.00am to 12.00 noon.  For more 

information and registration, please visit the SCFC web site at 

academy.sunshinecoastfc.com.au.  

Sponsorship Opportunities 

Pacific Soccer has always appreciated 

the generous support of our local and 

family businesses that sponsor the 

match jerseys which are worn by our 

teams.  The jerseys are worn every 

week during our season and also appear in our team photos 

and school newsletter and therefore continue the exposure 

which any jersey sponsorship will provide.   

 

 

 

 

  

 

http://academy.sunshinecoastfc.com.au/


 
 

 

 

COMPASS 
 

NO 348 | JUNE 2014 

The jerseys are kept for around five seasons 

and, therefore, provide ongoing promotion 

for any business for many years.  

Sponsorship is available for several sets of 

jerseys at $550 for smaller teams (U6-U8), 

and $750 for U9+ teams. 

We will also be including extra exposure 

through our Facebook page which will 

provide opportunities for our sponsors and 

our families and will benefit our club and our 

players.  If you would like to promote your 

business and sponsor a team, please 

contact us immediately. 

Friendly Games Between U13B / U14B Teams 

Due to the number of byes in the U13B and U14B age groups, 

we will be playing extra friendly games between the teams in 

these age groups to allow the players to have a game each 

weekend. 

U14B Pacific Seahorses will be playing as follows: 

¶ Round 17 on Saturday, 9
th

 August vs U13 Immanuel Vipers 

at 3.35pm at Pacific. 

Make-up Games for U14B Pacific Seahorses 

Due to school excursions, the Pacific Seahorses will be 

missing their games on 21
st
 June (Round 11) and 28

th
 June 

(Round 12).  These games will be replayed as follows: 

¶ Round 11 (vs Palmwoods Pirates) on Tuesday, 22
nd

 July at 

6.00pm at Palmwoods.  

¶ Round 12 (vs Caloundra Black) on Tuesday, 29
th
 July at 

7.00pm at Mudjimba. 
 

Round 13 - 28th June 

This weekend we are playing another home game at Pacific, 

with games commencing at 8.30am and the U12B Pacific 

Hammerheads are playing the last game which kicks off at 

2.25pm.  Unfortunately our U14A Pacific Marlins are playing 

away at Caloundra and our U14B Pacific Seahorses are away 

on the Year 10 camp, so we will not be able to see either of 

these teams playing at home this weekend. 

Each manager will have game times, or visit 

www.SCCSA.org.au or call us for more info. 

Thank You from the Pacific Soccer Canteen 

This weekend, U6 Vipers, U7 Swordfish, U8 

Orcas and U10 Pythons have been rostered to 

run the canteen for the morning shift.  The U11 

Sharks, U11 Snappers and U12 

Hammerheads will be taking over in the 

afternoon. 

Thank you again to the families from our 

teams, who have already helped out in the canteen this year 

and have helped to make our home games a success for our 

players, our spectators, our club and the school.   

Following this weekend, our final home games for the regular 

season will be played on 2
nd

 and 9
th

 August.  When your 

manager asks for volunteers for the canteen roster, please 

include your name on the roster and allow the workload to be 

shared and ease the burden on our regular hard-working 

volunteers in the canteen. 

Pacific Soccer Contacts  

Registrar: Jenny Lee 0400 229 908 

 jengregg@optusnet.com.au  

Treasurer: Lala Burnes  0404 487 701 

 lala@assetaccounting.com.au  

Canteen: Kelly Abraham 0488 550 361 

 betterbooksqld@bigpond.com 

President: Ian Barnes 0418 873 320 

 design.IBAengineers@bigpond.com  

Thank you for your involvement and support of Pacific Soccer.  

We hope that the 2014 season will be an enjoyable and 

fulfilling one for you and your family. 

Mr Ian Barnes, President 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé..  

Did You Know? 
Lemons contain more sugar than strawberries. 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé..  
Uniform Shop  
The Uniform Shop is open every: 

Wednesday 8.00am  to 9.30am 

Thursday 8.00am  to 9.30am 

Friday 8.00am  to 9.30am 

Orders can be placed on-line through flexischools.com.au and 

will be delivered to your child the following day. 

Mrs Donna Hollindale, Uniform Shop Coordinator 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé..  
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Upcoming Dates 
JUNE 
27 Student Free Day 

29,30 New Zealand Rugby and Netball Tour 

 

JULY 
1-5 New Zealand Rugby and Netball Tour 

14 Student Free Day 

15 Term 3 Commences 

15 Friends of Pacific Meeting (7.00pm) 

16 Authorôs Visit ï Years 7-9 

16 Year 11 Subject Selection Evening (7.00pm) 

18 Year 8-12 House Athletics Day (University of Sunshine Coast) 

19,20 Tertiary Studies Expo (Brisbane) 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

PACIFIC LUTHERAN COLLEGE 

College Site: Woodlands Boulevard,  

MERIDAN PLAINS  QLD  4551 

(via Erang Street) 
 

Principal: Dr Bronwyn Dolling 

Main Office Tel: (07)  5436 7300  

Fax:  (07)  5436 7301  

Middle & Senior College Office:   (07)  5436 7315  

Absentee Line:   (07)  5436 7303  
 

www.pacificlutheran.qld.edu.au 

Email: admin@pacluth.qld.edu.au 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Woodlands Boulevard,  

MERIDAN PLAINS  QLD  4551 
 

For ENROLMENTS, please call  

Mrs Chris Henschke (07) 5436 7321  
 

Direct contact phone numbers are: 
 

Room 1 - 5436 7377  Room 2 - 5436 7387  

 

           ST MARKõS LUTHERAN CHURCH 

Invites You to 

Sunday Services: 
 

 

 

8.00am St  Markõs Lutheran Church  

 16 Bombala Terrace, Caloundra 
 

9.30am Pacific Lutheran College 

 Woodlands Boulevard, Meridan Plains 

 Worship in the Drama Room.  
 

òGrowing in Jesus Christ and Sharing His Loveó 
    

For more information, contact Pastor Ray Morris on 

0429 856 532, email:  ray.morris@lca.org.au,  

web:  stmarkslutherancaloundra.com 

All newsletters can be accessed in a printable 

format via our website 

www.pacificlutheran.qld.edu.au, click on the 

άbŜǿǎ ŀƴŘ 9ǾŜƴǘǎέ ǘŀōΣ ǘƘŜƴ άtǳōƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴǎέΦ 

mailto:ray.morris@lca.org.au
http://www.pacificlutheran.qld.edu.au/
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Log into the school website:  http://www.pacificlutheran.qld.edu.au/ 
 

My PLC tab 
Parent Area 
Parent Information 
Username = XXXXX (your parent code) 
Password = XXXXX (your BPay reference number on your fees bill) 
Submit 
Then wait a couple of seconds until the next screen appears. 
Click on the green ñParent Loungeò icon 
Username (same as above) 
Password (same as above) 
This will bring you to Parent Lounge screen. 
On the second column down the bottom, there is a tab ñAcademic Reportsò. 
Click on the paper clip to the right of the relevant reporting period and the full 
report card will show. 
It is a good idea to save the report on your hard drive to save having to 
log in to our website each time, or for access when you leave Pacific. 
 

When finished, make sure you logout (on the top right of screen). 

 

Accessing Electronic Reports 

 

http://www.pacificlutheran.qld.edu.au/


 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 
 Phone   0413 604 478  

Lutana Street, Buddina 

www.zenkoyoga.com.au   
 

 Introducing our GOLD SPONSOR for  
 

 

�«�����=enko YOGA  

Situated on our gorgeous Sunshine Coast at Buddina, 
Zenko Yoga is easy to get to and the studio is so very 
welcoming and serene.  

 

Classes cater for beginners to advanced, and every 
participant is able to work at their own level to suit where 

their fitness and flexibility is at, and how they are feeling on the day.  
 
 

Membership is only $19 a week - all the yoga you want!  
 

For only $19 a week, you can practice as much as you like at Zenko Yoga.  This 
is a 12 month contract and then becomes unconditional and ongoing after this 
time.  
 

If you are not sure about the commitment aspect, then there is a 'No Lock In' 
option for $27 a week.  No strings attached!  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
We practise a number of yoga styles:  
 

Power Flow The Original Zenko Style - This class is an energetic, flowing and dynamic style of yoga that 
allows all levels of students to be challenged and yet nurtured, but expect to sweat!  
 

Yin Yoga (Coming Soon!) �z�]�v���z�}�P�����]�•�������������µ�š�]�(�µ�o�U���P�Œ�}�µ�v�����������v�����•�o�}�Á���Z�o�}�v�P���Z�}�o���[���‰�Œ�����š�]�������Á�Z�]���Z���(�}���µ�•���•���}�v��
stretching the connective tissue and joint capsules throughout the entire body.  
 

Gentle Yoga (Coming Soon!) This is soothing, restorative and relaxing; a bit like �Z�W�}�Á���Œ���&�o�}�Á�[�����š���Z���o�(���•�‰��������
and is ideal for pre- and post-natal ladies and those coming back from injuries or a break from yoga.  
 

Workshops and Retreats  
At Zenko Yoga, we also hold special workshops and are planning to hold special yoga retreats. You can 
keep up to date with news, health information, events, recipes, inspirations and happenings on our Zenko 

Yoga Facebook page.  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Phone   0413 604 478  
Lutana Street, Buddina 

www.zenkoyoga.com.au   
paul@zenkoyoga.com.au 

 


